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Friday 7th March 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

The first week of the new half term has come to an end, and what an exciting week it has been! The 

children have had plenty of experiences to enjoy and remember. It all kicked off with an unexpected fire 

drill at 8:55am on Monday, which everyone handled with great patience and responsibility—many thanks to 

both parents and children for their cooperation. But the excitement didn't stop there. The week was 

packed with fun events, including a thrilling tag rugby festival, World Book Day celebrations, and our lively 

school Eisteddfods. With so much already packed into the first week, we are sure the rest of the half term 

will be just as action-packed and enjoyable! 

  

 

TAG RUGBY FOR YEARS 5 AND 6 

A huge thank you to The Dragons for inviting us to their 

annual Tag Rugby Tournament at Rodney Parade. It was an 

incredible experience for our team to go head-to-head with 

schools from across Gwent. The boys and girls played some 

brilliant running rugby, scoring plenty of tries, and 

impressively, the only loss came at the hands of the team 

that eventually became the overall tournament winners. We 

couldn’t be prouder of how they played—showing respect to 

both the other schools and the officials and demonstrating 

excellent sportsmanship throughout. The team wore their 

jerseys with pride, representing our school as fantastic 

ambassadors. We wish Ystrad Mynach all the very best in the 

final, which will be played during half-time at a future 

Dragons match! 

 

 
WORLD BOOK DAY GALLERY 
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR PTA 

Yesterday’s book stall was a fantastic success! We raised £152.35, which means approximately 760 books 

found new homes! This event is always such a pleasure to organise, as it's wonderful to see the children 

leave with a good book for such a small cost. Ultimately, that’s what we aim for—making books accessible 

and encouraging a love for reading. A big thank you to everyone who took part and helped make it such a 

success! A huge thank you to Mr Taylor for supporting with the organisation.  
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EISTEDFFOD 2025 

What an action-packed Friday we've had this week, celebrating our '2025 

School Eisteddfod'! The tremendous efforts put into the competitions, both 

in school and at home during half term, made this year’s Eisteddfod a huge 

success once again! The classwork competition categories included 

handwriting, creative writing, art, furthest rugby kick, group singing, and 

group recitation. For homework, we had categories such as craft, 

photography, and the 

challenge of collectively 

walking the 870-mile Welsh coastal path. This year, we 

exceeded expectations and walked over 1000 miles—

amazing! We also received over 230 homework entries, 

which contributed an extra 197 points—an outstanding 

effort from everyone involved!  

 

Staff were blown away by the number of entries 

submitted this year. The 450+ certificates handed out made for a nail-biting day, with each house, at some 

point, taking the lead. Foundation Phase Eisteddfod: Coch = 145, Glas = 153 and Gwyrdd = 150.  

 

However, by the end of the day, after our Key Stage 2 Eisteddfod, there were 85 points separating 3rd and 

1st place. Tensions were incredibly high! In the end, it was Tŷ Coch (Red House) who managed to maintain 

the title of ‘winners’ for a second year in a row. Will they do the same again next year?  

 
Final scores on the doors:  

1st – Tŷ Coch (Red) - 498  

2nd – Tŷ Gwyrdd (Green) – 414  

3rd – Tŷ Glas (Blue) – 413  

 

In addition, an enormous llongyfarchiadau to this year’s ‘Winner of the Bard’ – Finette in Year 6. Her Welsh 

legend was outstanding.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, llongyfachiadau to all our competition winners and da iawn to all our children who took part in this 

year’s Eisteddfod! Likewise, a huge diolch to all staff and parents for getting on board with our St David’s 

Day celebrations and helping to make it a huge success once again! 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 

Parent Governor Vacancy 

Our Governing Body has a vacancy for a Parent Governor. If you would like to be a Parent Governor, 

please contact the office on 01495 756436 and request a form which needs to be completed and returned 

to the office by Friday 14th March 2025. Please note that to avoid any potential conflicts of interest, we can 

only have one application per family. 

Thank you. 

 

COMMUNITY LINKS 

  

DIARY  

March 2025 
Monday 10th 

March  

Year 2 trip to Aerospace in Bristol (more info to follow from class teachers) 

Friday 28th March  Non-uniform day in exchange for a chocolate bar (in readiness for chocolate raffle) 

Kind regards    

 

 

K.Manley  


